

## ABU BAKR PRIMARY SCHOOL 154-160 Wednesbury Road, Palfrey, Walsall, WS1 4JJ Tel 01922 626829 / Fax: 01922 646175

Thursday 12<sup>th</sup> March 2020

Dear Parents/guardian,

Assalamu alaykum

I hope this letter finds you in the best of health and imaan. Aameen.

I write this letter to inform you of the changes to schools that could come into effect in the next few days or weeks. We are closely following guidance given by Public Health England and Department of Health and have been advised that there may be school closures across the country in relation to COVID 19. If a confirmed case is identified with links to a school, specific advice would be given on a case by case basis and parents and pupils would be updated appropriately. In the case that a directive is given to close schools, provisions will be put in place to support learning from home.

Senior leaders are liaising with teachers on the plan of action if this occurs: mainly in terms of digital mediums to set work. Staff are working diligently in ensuring pupils 'Active Learn' and 'HUB' login details are in working order. They will be provided to the pupils and will be recorded in their school planners. All pupils will require computer and internet access in order to complete the work. The two above named systems will be used to set the work for pupils, additionally, specialist subjects may provide a learning pack.

If your child does not have access to the online learning material, please contact the school admin on <a href="mailto:syaquoob@abubakrgirlschool.org">syaquoob@abubakrgirlschool.org</a> so that an alternative provision can be arranged.

Reception and Year 1 pupils will be provided with learning packs rather than using the digitalised method.

Parents will also be provided with an email address for their child's class teacher should they need to query any work.

As you can appreciate, this is an extremely difficult time and I can understand that parents are concerned about the health and well-being of their children. This is my number one priority and I am managing this situation with this consideration at the centre of things. If we do have to close, I will communicate this clearly via letter and the schools messaging system.

Please make sure you check these regularly. Thank you for your on-going support at a difficult and uncertain time.

Wasalaam

Moulana. M Ramzan

Headteacher